Spring Harbor Neighborhood Association

General Membership Mtg

22 April 2010

Approx 80 people in attendance

Opening / SHNA President Sally Miley

Show of hands: most people learned about the meeting through email and newsletter. 

Review of minutes, per new procedure: no calls for corrections, approved.

Budget / Bill Fitzpatrick: No questions about treasurer's report

Introduction of board members; request for interest in President Elect position, which is still open.

Positions approved. Thanks to Diana Horton Williams, who has been SHNA secretary for two years.

Overview of work days: This coming Sat (and next Sat), if no rain, first workday – garlic mustard and buckthorn removal at SH park; kids pulled a huge pile as part of their Earth Day celebration. Garlic Mustard is ahead of schedule b/c of warm spring. Need people to bring tools, gloves, trash bags. If rain, canceled; deferred to next Sat.

Overview of July 4th picnic: 4th picnic at park – last year was record turnout; parade beforehand. Details will be in newsletter.

Natural Resources Committee / Jeanette Tierney: Update on rain garden

· In June of 2009 rain garden was built; 600 plants were ordered through city; 150 or so came from neighbors.

· In Oct, an additional 100 were planted. So far we have not been billed.

· Winter was hard on the garden; by spring, parts were covered with mud and leaves from storm drain. Equates to 4 tons of sediment kept out of SH.

· Project is near completion but there are some elements still unfinished. Project could not have happened without donated time, money, and support. Much thanks.

· Watch Jeanette's front yard as it evolves this summer! It includes a rain garden and permeable pavement.

· We will need more workdays during the summer; volunteers are also welcome to work on their own. Much appreciated, but please check in with Faith Kitzpatrick or Sally; all garlic mustard needs to be bagged. Goes in trash, not with yard waste; don't leave on ground. With buckthorn; little can go to curb; big ones can be marked so that later in fall the staff can dispose.

· By next year, we'd like to get some native species, including trees and shrubs and flowering plants.

Update / Alder Mark Clear

· Update on Old Middleton Rd construction; will start about June 14 and finish about Oct 1.

· Project includes Capital Ave west to Countryside Dr, city limit.

· Will be completely reconstructed with ten foot traffic lanes and five foot bike lanes in each direction. Also will maximize tree preservation; includes storm water ponds under Univ Ave.

· Will help stormwater retention so sediment can settle out and clean water will flow to lake.

· Two speed humps are included in project also, to keep down cut-through traffic and excessive speed.

· Contractor has been selected and approved; lowest bid accepted (by state law). Came out three quarters of a million dollars under the cost estimate.

Lakes plan presentation / Dane County Supervisor Brett Hulsey

· Some progress has been made on cleaning up lakes; largest sources are urban and agriculture; we will need to fund and plan for future.

· Goal: drinking water, beach cleanliness, flood water protection.

· Slide of enclosure at Lake Wingra; 2.5 acres where they removed the carp. Then harvested half of the carp from under the ice, which made a 20% difference.

· Warner Beach – windblown algae on warmest days is the problem; depends on wind direction. After major rain, SH is full of algae. Is very serious health issue.

· Yahara watershed: this is our focus. Goes up into Columbia Cty. Focus of many projects; but focus now is on cost-effective clean up plans. Overwhelming rain has been a big problem.

· Yahara Clean is meant to get ahead of regulation and lawsuits; implementation is the most important thing. Scientist, farmers, etc are all included in planning.

· Vision statement – it's going to take money to provide lasting results.

· We know if we can reduce phosphorous, we'll see immediate improvement.

· Spent 200K to figure out where exactly the problem is coming from. We also know that 60% of phosphorous comes from Mendota.

· Madison will need to reduce existing sediment loads 40 percent by 2013, acc to DNR.

· Rules about stormwater are not being enforced in new developments, which are responsible for a big part of the problem.

· Goose control is going to be a tough issue.

· Yaharawatershed.org is the website. Plan will be presented to public; just a draft plan now; policy recommendations will be published by June.

Erdman Development / John Snowden, Erdman Group

Janet Loewi introduces John Snowden, representative from Erdman group; Erdman property is prime for redevelopment and the process is starting. John Snowden: 

· Just beginning the lengthy approval process. Haven't submitted for approval yet. In that spirit, looking for input from neighbors. 

· Will be giving a presentation to present the project properly. Needs an hour. Plus question and answer, which is another hour. So tonight is brief.

· Goal is Urban Village Concept. Pedestrian friendly, bike friendly, neighborhood services for local patrons; attractive street presence through old Erdman sites. It's 17.5 acres total. 

· Buildings will line streetscape and will define it in a pedestrian-friendly manner. 

· Business will include, we hope – hospitality and health care together. Hoping for clinics, hospitality facility that would make neighborhood proud. 

· Brands they've considered are select-service brands; rooms only, not conventions. Upper mid-scale. No development contract has been signed. 

· Looking also at a restaurant for main corner, as a key feature; should be a local brand, not a franchise. Also retail.

University Avenue Reconstruction Project Presentation / K&L engineering

· Mike Bachalar and Aaron Stegger from K and L Engineering, the firm the city has hired to do primary design for University Avenue; this is a preview of a larger presentation.

· Will start from Allen and going East, talking about each intersection.

· Will be a large public meeting, tentatively scheduled for May 27th. Will tentatively be held on Erdman bldg (same as the one on the 15th). Then there will be more time and larger forum for public input.

· Aaron to take through design: Hoping for a double right turn lane at Allen; needs to shift roadway a little to the south; will need to accommodate significant number of right turners. Most improvements don't include lengthening or adding turn lanes, but this is an exception.

· Aaron explains color coding on slide (the slide shows proposed changes). Includes 10-foot bike path which will be straighter and more level. General: two lanes in each direction, bike lanes on each side; and extended median for most of it to improve safety at intersections.

· Sidewalk on south side; mixed use bike path on north side. Median allows for left turn lane, to clear through lanes at Heim. Crashes related to left-in movement at Heim will be alleviated. Again at Baker – no left-out movement allowed.

· Question about not allowing left-out – studies are showing that the right-turn uturn are safer than left-out movement crossing all lanes of traffic.

· There will be no No U-Turn signs at all in this project.

Questions from the membership were fielded for the remainder of the meeting.

